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We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 5 
    March 4, 2022 

THE OFFICIAL SCHOOL HAT IS COMPULSORY and is to be worn by every child    

during all outdoor activities in Term One and Four.  Please name your child’s hat.     

Hats available for purchase at Nick’s Clothing, Bairnsdale.             No Hat - No Play 

 Rapid Antigen Tests (RATS) are available for pick up from the school office. To 
support current COVIDSafe Measures, the Victorian  Government has ordered 24     
million Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) kits to continue   surveillance testing of staff and     
students. Testing settings for all primary and secondary students and staff will remain in 
place until the end of Term 1 2022. It is recommended that students and staff          
undertake twice-weekly at-home testing.   

In accordance with requirements from the Victorian Government, all staff and students in Grades 3 
to 6 attending St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School are required to wear a face mask when indoors, 
including when travelling to and from school on public transport, taxis or ride share vehicles and when 
attending Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) programs, unless a lawful exemption applies.  
It is strongly recommended that students in Foundation to Grade 2 wear a face mask indoors at 
school or when attending OSHC programs.  
Parents, guardians and carers are required to supply their child(ren) with an appropriate face mask 
that covers the nose and mouth. Appropriate face masks include single use face masks (commonly 
called surgical masks). Face shields, scarves or bandanas do not meet the requirements of an          
acceptable face mask.  
All visitors, including parents, guardians, carers and children in Grade 3 and above must wear a face 
mask in all indoor locations at the school, unless an exemption applies. 

School Swimming Program - Years 3 to 6 

Week 7: Monday, 7th March—Friday, 11th March 

Week 8: Tuesday, 15th March—Friday, 18th March 

Week 9: Monday, 21st March—Survival Swimming Day 

Year 3: 10.45am-11.40am      Year 4: 11.30am-12.15pm    Year 5: 12.30pm-1.15pm      Year 6: 1.15pm-2.00pm 

Children should bring the following in a plastic bag which they will carry to the pool: 

 -underwear     -towel    -goggles  

 -bathing cap (if necessary)   -brush/comb   -water bottle 

Please label all items and bags very clearly with your child’s name. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Collaborative Conferences have been conducted this week. The parent/school relationship is an important 
part of children’s development. Parents provide a great insight into their child’s learning traits and this   
provides teachers with a head start for the year. Our teachers have gained a lot of knowledge this week and 
they can plan with greater accuracy in the weeks to come.  

 

 

Next week, we will launch our first assembly. Restrictions have now eased so we can welcome visitors to 
our school. Visitors attending school assemblies must comply with applicable vaccination requirements, 
face mask requirements, physical distancing and practise respiratory etiquette and good hand hygiene.   
Parents, guardians, carers and other adult visitors who enter school buildings must be able to show         
evidence of being fully vaccinated or a valid medical exception. Face masks are a requirement in primary 
schools, therefore masks must be worn. 

Swimming lessons begin next week for years three to six. We are so pleased to see our regular routine   
returning to normal. All camps are set to go ahead as planned including our Year Six Melbourne camp 
which has been cancelled these last two years. 

Sunday we will gather to support our students who are preparing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 
Please join us at 9.00am at the St Brendan’s church. Also, parents can now attend the Division Swimming 
Carnival at Bairnsdale on Thursday, 10 March. All attendees must be double vaccinated. We hope to see 
you there cheering on our 15 competitors. 

 

Matthew Hamer 

How screen use affects sleep - https://raisingchildren.net.au/ 
 
Your child needs enough good-quality sleep so they can play, learn and    
concentrate during the day. Using screens can affect how quickly your child 
falls asleep and how long your child sleeps. This happens for several reasons: 
 
• Screen use in the hour before bed can stimulate your child. 
• Blue light from televisions, computer screens, phones and tablets might suppress melatonin levels 
and delay sleepiness. 
• Your child might be tempted to stay up late to chat to friends or play games, or your child might be 
disturbed in the night by notifications, messages or calls. 

Here are some ways you can reduce the negative effect of screen time on your child’s sleep: 
 
• Avoid screen use in the hour before bedtime. This includes mobile phones, tablets, computer 
screens and TV. Encourage reading or quiet play instead. 
• Limit and monitor violent content at any time of day. This can affect sleep regardless of the time 
and length of use. 
• Encourage your child to connect with friends during the day rather than late in the evening. 
• Have a family rule that mobile phones and other devices are left in a family room overnight. 

If you’re concerned about how much sleep your child is getting, it can help to know that children need 
less sleep as they get older, but teenagers still need more sleep than adults: 
 
• Preschooler sleep needs: children aged 3-5 years need 10-13 hours of sleep a night. 
• School-age sleep needs: at this age children need 9-11 hours sleep a night. 
• Teenage sleep needs: teenagers need 8-10 hours of sleep a night. 

javascript:void(0)
https://raisingchildren.net.au/preschoolers/sleep/understanding-sleep/preschooler-sleep
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/sleep/understanding-sleep/school-age-sleep
https://raisingchildren.net.au/teens/healthy-lifestyle/sleep/sleep-teens


 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 1 MARCH 2022  

Week 6 Sunday 6th 9.00am Reconciliation Commitment Mass 

Week 7 Monday 7th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 

 Tuesday 8th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 
9.10am Year 6 Class Prayer 
5.30pm Year 4 Camp Meeting 

 Wednesday 9th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 

 Thursday 10th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 
Division Swimming—Bairnsdale 
5.00pm Reconciliation Workshop 1 

 Friday 11th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 
9.10am Year 4 Classroom Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 3 

Week 8  Monday 14th Labour Day Holiday 

 Tuesday 15th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 

 Wednesday 16th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 

 Thursday 17th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 
Regional Swimming—Sale 
5.00pm Reconciliation Workshop 2 

 Friday 18th Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 

Week 9 Monday 21st Year 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons—Survival Day 

 Thursday 24th St Brendan’s Cross Country 

Week 10 Wednesday 30th - 1st Year 4 Camp—Karoonda 

 APRIL 2022  

Week 11 Friday 8th Term 1 ends @ 2.15pm 

Baby Congratulations to the   

Nally family,  Dakota (Year 4) & 

Abel (Foundation) on the arrival 

of their daughter and sister, 

“Melody”.  

Thurs:  3/3  Opal Aged Care   Lakes Entrance  11.00am 
Fri:  4/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
  Calvary Aged Care   Lakes Entrance  11.00am 
Sat:  5/3  St Brendan's    Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
Sun:  6/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
  St Colman’s    Orbost   11.00am 
Tues:  8/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Wed:  9/3  Vera Geddes Funeral Mass  Orbost   1.00pm  
Thurs:  10/3  St Colman’s    Orbost   9.30am  
Fri:  11/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sat:  12/3  St Brendan's    Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sun:  13/3  St Brendan’s    Lakes Entrance  9.00am  
  St Colman’s    Orbost   11.00am  
  St Peter’s    Mallacoota   3.00pm  

Baptism Information Sessions for 2022 
 for babies & preschoolers  

Saturdays @ 11am in St Brendan's Church  
March 5th   -   April 2nd   -   May - nil   -   June - nil 

-   July 2nd   -  Aug 6th   -   Sept 3rd  - Oct 1st  -   
Nov 5th 



Ash Wednesday—March 2nd 

Ash Wednesday is an important day on the      

Catholic liturgical calendar and marks the            

beginning of Lent, the time of preparation before 

Easter.  

On Wednesday we sprinkled the children with 

the ashes of last year’s Palm Sunday palms.  The 

Church gives us Lent as a time to change, to     

become a better version of ourselves and to become more like Jesus. The ashes we 

receive on Ash Wednesday remind us of our call to repent and believe in the Gospel. 

The disciplines of Lent—prayer, fasting, and almsgiving—help us prepare for Christ’s 

victory on Easter.  

REMINDER: ART SMOCKS 

Can students please bring in their art smock if they haven't   

already this year. It's much more hygienic for students to have 

their own smocks rather than use the spare ones we have. 

Thanks 

 

All bike and scooter riders 

are required to wear a bike 

helmet in Victoria. Students 

must wear bike helmets when 

riding to and from school. 

RECONCILIATION  

The Commitment Mass for ALL children preparing for the      

Sacrament of Reconciliation will be held at 9am this Sunday, 

March 6th at St Brendan’s Church.  

Congratulations to the children and their families for           

committing to take this important step in their faith life.  

Please come and support them! 

http://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year/lent/ash-wednesday/whats-with-the-ashes
http://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year/lent/ash-wednesday/whats-with-the-ashes
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Social and Emotional Wellbeing 

As part of my Wellbeing role, I am available to 

meet with children on a regular basis to talk 

about any issues or concerns they might have 

and to discuss some strategies that could help.  

The sessions will be delivered to individuals or in 

small groups of 2-4 children, depending upon 

need. The sessions aim to build self-esteem and 

an awareness of feelings and emotions. We do 

this through discussion, art, mindfulness and 

meditation. 

If you think your child would benefit from these 

sessions or you have any questions please       

contact me at school. 

Debby Milburn 

Catholic Identity and Religious           

Education Survey 

This year St Brendan's are going through the school review 

process. This process is an important element of the ongoing 

improvement of St Brendan’s School. I invite you to complete 

this survey as it will help us look at what we are doing, identi-

fy school practices to be maintained and strengthened, and 

opportunities to be addressed moving forward. The survey is 

easy to complete (8-10 minutes long). 

As a parent, you have an important perspective to share. 

Please answer each question,  rating your response on the 

five-point scale. Responses are anonymous and will assist  the 

school in its school review. 

The link for your survey can be found on an email sent via 

PAM. 

Please contact the school office if you require another link 

sent. Thank you 

GUITAR / UKULELE TUITION, St Brendan’s Primary School, Teacher: Jim Allen 

 

Guitar lessons are continuing on Tuesdays at St Brendan’s Primary School. 

Jim aims to create fun and engaging music sessions for students through singing, rhyming and playing 
songs. Students will learn a small amount of music notation and theory through activities and instruction. 
Students will learn to play the guitar and ukulele in a solo setting and within groups.  

Lessons are $10 for 30 minutes, costs being added to school fees. Students will learn the guitar in small 
ability levelled groups.  

Learning the guitar involves regular practice of 30 minutes several times a week. It is preferable that    
students have a guitar. If not, you can purchase a guitar through school at cost price. Please see Jim for 
information. 

Please contact the office if you are interested in your child taking part in guitar lessons.  



 

• Do you have a     

current health care/

pension card? 

• Did you know you 

can get a discount 

on school fees?  

• Please contact the 

school office for 

more information. 

Uniform Reminders: 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than one 

matching pair of studs or sleepers, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn 

under clothing. Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permit-

ted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length is to be tied back 

from the face. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or inappropriate hair styles as 

deemed by the Principal.   

 Contact Helen at school if you are interested in    

 your child taking part. This program is not just  

 about grieving for someone who has died. It can  

 be grieving the loss of a pet, a family break up,  

 moving to a new home, etc. 



UNIFORM 

This is an important requirement and must be worn by every child each day.   

Your support in this matter is paramount to its effectiveness.                                                 

We pride ourselves on our   uniform and need the support of all families in ensuring that this    

policy is strictly adhered to.  

UNIFORM ITEMS - Available from Nick’s in Bairnsdale 

Most items are regulation, meaning that the school has determined the style or manufacture.   

 

Regulation Summer Uniform: 

Boys       Girls 

Boys Blue Short Sleeve Shirt   Summer dress/Summer shorts and shirt 

Stubbies shorts (grey)    Bomber Jacket (with emblem) 

Bomber jacket (with emblem)   Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem)    Royal blue school hat (with emblem) 

Royal blue school hat (with emblem)  White school socks (no logos)  

Grey socks (no logos)                               Black leather school shoes or  

Black leather school shoes/boots  Buckle/lace-up/T-bar 

                                                                    

Regulation Sports Uniform:    Boys and Girls 

Blue polo shirt with emblem (Short Sleeve)  

Navy track pants (in winter) without logos 

Black Basketball shorts (in summer), Skorts Girls 

Bomber Jacket Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

White sports socks – below ankle footlet style not acceptable—no logos. 

Running shoes (not skate or fashion shoes) 

 

BLACK LEATHER SCHOOL SHOES are to be worn with dress 

uniform on Monday and  Tuesday.  Tennis/sports socks are not 

permitted to be worn with school shoes.  Black pull-on boots are 

acceptable.  High heeled shoes are not acceptable as they pose 

a health risk for children. 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM - Some second hand uniform is 

available from St Brendan’s Op Shop in Bulmer Street 

PLEASE NOTE CHANGE TO SOCKS: STUDENTS ARE NOT TO WEAR SOCKS WITH 

LOGOS. SOCKS MUST BE ABOVE THE ANKLE (NO ANKLE OR FOOTLET SOCKS) 



Swan Reach Football Netball Club 

The Swan Reach Football Netball 

Club is delighted to be heading 

into the 2022 season and would 

like to invite everyone to get     

involved and join us to play this 

year! We are affiliated with the 

Omeo & District Football Netball 

League, and will be fielding the following junior teams to play 

alongside our Senior Football & Netball program: 

• Under 16s Football 

• Under 18s Netball 

• Under 12s Netball  

If you’re interested in playing this year, please contact 

Jaide Stevens on 0408 157 114, or at 

srfnc.secretary@gmail.com. Or come along to    

training on Wednesdays at 6pm from 9th Feb. 

We are looking forward to seeing you on the field this year! 

mailto:srfnc.secretary@gmail.com



